FELSTED PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Highways and Road Safety Committee Meeting held on

14 March 2018 at 5:00 pm in the URC Committee Room.
	Present:
	Councillors Richard Freeman (Acting Chairman), Andy Bennett, Frances Marshall and Peter Rose. 

	H17/33
	Public Forum                                                                                                                              No members of the public were present.                                                                                                                 
	

	H17/34
	Apologies for absence and declarations of interest                                                             Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr Nicholas Hinde. There were no Declarations of Interest. In the absence of the Committee’s Chairman, Cllr Nicholas Hinde, it was unanimously agreed that Cllr Richard Freeman would Chair the meeting.
	

	H17/35
	Minutes of meeting held on 13 December 2017                                                                           The Minutes were approved and were signed by the Acting Chairman.
	

	H17/36
	Matters arising from the December meeting                                                                             36.1 Community Speedwatch (Item 17/26.1) - Members noted that Speedwatch sessions were now taking place weekly (weather permitting) and one further volunteer had been trained. Recent sessions had covered Station Road, Chelmsford Road, Bannister Green and Willows Green. On average about 6 vehicles were being reported to the Police after each session. A further new volunteer was awaiting training.                                                                                                                          36.2 Causeway End open space (Item 17/26.2) – It was agreed to monitor the situation regarding the re-instatement of the grassed area.                                                                                                   36.3 Vehicles parking on the pavement (Item H17/31.1) –  The Clerk had established that it was an offence to drive on the pavement whilst “parking a vehicle on the pavement could lead to the offence of obstruction being committed” and “could cause danger/ nuisance for pedestrians and wheelchair users”. Members noted that Braintree Community Policing Team had undertaken a campaign against pavement parking in November 2017 and had posted ‘inconsiderate parking notices’ on offending vehicles. The wording of the notices was noted for possible future use.                                                                                                                                     Members noted that under the Highway Code Rule 243 vehicles must not stop or park “opposite or within 10m of a junction, except in an authorised parking space”. Vehicles at Watch House Green repeatedly park in a continuous line around the Braintree/ Rayne Road junction making it difficult for buses and other longer vehicles to negotiate the junction. It was agreed to erect signs 10m from the junction stating “No parking beyond this point” to deter drivers continuing this dangerous practise.                                                                                                                                                               36.4 Primary School Traffic survey (Item H17/31.3) – Since the last meeting, ECC had agreed to undertake a traffic survey at Felsted Primary School so no further action was required from the PC at this time. The situation would be monitored.                                                    
	

	H17/37
	Uttlesford Local Highway Panel applications                                                                             37.1 Applications for 2015-16                                                                                                              a) Main Road, Willows Green second VAS sign – The ULHP Officer had hoped to resubmit this scheme, for consideration as an exceptional case, at the March 2018 ULHP meeting and utilise any unused budget to fund the scheme. However no spare funds were available so this would not be possible. The scheme would now be held over until the end of the next financial year.                                                                                                                                                      b) Extension of 40mph speed limit from Crix Green towards Frenches Green -  This application had not met the required criteria but at the January meeting the ULHP had recommended erecting additional signage (Advisory 40mph signs above existing bend signage) along this stretch of roadway. Confirmation that these signs would be included in the 2018-19 budget was expected at the next ULHP meeting on 26 March.                                                                                                                             37.2 Applications for 2016-17                                                                                                                The applications submitted for the 2016-17 financial year (Double yellow lines in Stebbing Road / school zig zags outside Prep School / Stebbing Road-Braintree Road junction Keep Clear / 20mph zone at Primary School) were still awaiting full assessment by the ULHP.                                                                                                                                              37.3 Applications for 2017-18                                                                                                                      The applications submitted for the 2017-18 financial year (HGV restriction on Molehill Green Road, reduction of speed limit at Hartford End to 30mph and installation of a second post, at Watch House Green, for the mobile VAS sign) were awaiting full assessment by the ULHP.                                                                                                                              37.4 New application                                                                                                                  Members considered a suggestion from a resident (made at the February full Council meeting (Minutes Item 17/264.5)) to place a VAS sign in Braintree Road on the approach to Felsted Primary School to deter speeding vehicles. It was agreed to make an application to the ULHP for a third post for the mobile VAS sign to be sited facing west within the 30mph zone. [Clerk’s Note: No existing poles in the vicinity were suitable for the VAS sign].                                                                                                                
	

	H17/38
	Highway Ranger work                                                                                                        Members noted that the PC requests to repaint the Village Crest and cut back the grass encroaching on the pavement in Chelmsford Road south of Bakers Lane were on the Highway Rangers list.                                                                                        
	

	H17/39
	Potholes and Highways maintenance work                                                                          Members noted that ECC Highways were continuing to actively investigate the flooding problems at the Hollow Road/Molehill Green Road junction and also those at the Main Road/Crix Green junction.
The following highway problems had all been inspected and a ‘defect raised’ but because of a low priority rating no timing for the repairs could be given:                                                                                                                                                                                                              - Damaged ‘pedestrians on carriageway’ sign opposite Silverleys, Gransmore Green                                                                                                                                                                                               - Faded white lining at Ravens Crescent                                                                                                           - Replacement of missing fingerpost on FP5 off Stebbing Road                                                         - 2 broken fingerposts in Mill Road (FP59 and FP60)

It was agreed that the Clerk would report the following problems:                                                - Molehill Green Road, Willows Green – 30 mph sign on verge near Lower Rays Farm has been knocked over.                                                                                                                       - Cock Green – Broken footbridge on FP108 (only one plank remaining).                                     - Gransmore Green – The verges were being badly cut up by lorries and other vehicles delivering to building works in Gransmore Green. It was agreed to ask ECC Highways to re-appraise the single track status of this road and the need for a passing place. This problem would also be considered with any future planning applications along this lane.
	

	H17/40
	Parking Enforcement for 2017-18 academic year                                                           Members noted that the invoice, for additional parking enforcement visits during the 2017-18 academic year, had just been received from the NEPP (£1120 plus VAT) and an invoice had accordingly been sent to Felsted School for half the cost as agreed.   During the period January to 7 March 2018 the NEPP had issued 15 PCN’s and a further 7 vehicles had been subject to ‘Observation’.

	

	H17/41
	Other Urgent matters and items for the next Agenda
41.1 Woodleys Car Park salt bin – Members noted that the recent period of heavy snow/ice had highlighted the absence of a salt bin in the car park which could be used to help clear both the car park and the pavement to Linsells shop. Members considered moving one of the existing salt bins to this location but agreed that a new salt bin should be purchased for this site.                                                                                                                                            41.2 Woodleys Car Park potholes – It was agreed that the Clerk would obtain a quotation from Ted Anderson to repair the potholes that had developed in the car park.                                               41.3 Parish Paths Partnership (P3) – The Clerk explained the scheme whereby a local parish group is set up to repair and replace footpath signage and structures and trim back undergrowth/hedges. ECC approve all works and provide the materials, protective clothing etc. The scheme, known as P3, used to operate in Felsted but ended some while ago. It was agreed that the Clerk would speak to the former organiser of the Felsted Group and that this would be considered further at the next meeting.                                                                                                                              
         
	

	H17/42
	Next Meeting
The meeting closed at 5.50 pm. 
Next meeting to be held on 9 May 2018 at 5pm 
…………………………………  Committee Chairman             9 May 2018   
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